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Walking in                             
  Light 
Without faith there would be little 

meaning in my life.  I should be ‘a 
mere pillar of darkness in the dark.’ 

Observers in the full enjoyment of 

their bodily senses pity me, but it is 

because they do not see the golden 

chamber in my life where I dwell 

delighted; for, dark as my path may 

seem to them, I carry a magic light 

in my heart. Faith, the spiritual 

strong searchlight, illumines the 

way, and although sinister doubts 

lurk in the shadow, I walk unafraid 

towards the Enchanted Wood 

where the foliage is always green, 

where joy abides, where nightin-

gales nest and sing, and where life 

and death are one in the Presence 

of the Lord. 

Helen Keller  

Source: Midstream: My Later Life 

 
Helen Keller was blind and deaf 

from birth. Most of us know her 

story from the book and movie 

“The Miracle Worker” which tells 

of her brave teacher who helped 

her so much. Of course, Helen, 

with the ability to understand lan-

guage, had her world opened to 

her, even if her eyes and ears could 

not. 

 

She found faith in a powerful and 

wonderful way! And perhaps she 

understood her spiritual sight more 

than we do, who have open eyes!  

 

Even with open eyes, we some-

times cannot see what God has 

placed before us! We see so much, 

that our vision is a blur of light, and 

movement, but when the quiet 
movement of God appears, we 

miss it! We are too distracted by 

shiny things! 

 

This November, as we enter a sea-

son of “Thankfulness” take time to 

open your eyes, and filter out the 

flashy things that demand our at-

tention, and look for the simple 

beauty of God. Perhaps in 

the serenity of a falling leaf, 

or a group of children playing 

in a pile of leaves! God might 

be seen in the evening sunset. Find 

God in a visit with a friend. Listen 

to hear God speak quietly to your 

heart, as Hellen Keller did! 

 

Be thankful for the little things! 

Rev. Thom 

From the desk of…                Reverend Thomas Davenport 
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Head Usher for  November:  Sally Gumper 

Trustee on Duty for November:  Doyle Sandefur 

November 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

6 pm Fam. Fun 
 
6:30 pm Boy 
Scouts Comm. 
Mtg 

 

2 

6:30 pm Chimes 
7:30 pm Choir  

3 4 5 

6 

9:15 Sunday 
School 
10:30 Worship 
 

7 

7 pm Special Fi-

nance Comm Mtg 

8 

No Fam. Fun 
 

Parchment Votes 
here today 

9 

6:30 pm Chimes 
7:30 pm Choir  

10 11 
Veteranôs Day 

12 
Holiday Bazaar 

9-2 

13 
9:15 Sunday 
School 
10:30 Worship 
8AM Menôs 
Breakfast- 
Michelleôs 

14 
6:30 pm Boy 
Scouts ñSnacks 
with Scoutsò - 
Vets Appreciation 

 

15 
6 pm Fam. Fun 

16 
6:30 pm Chimes 
7:30 pm Choir  

17 
Food Basket pack-
ing 

18 
Food Basket pack-
ing 

19 
Food Baskets 

Pickup 

20 
Thanksgiving 

Dinner 

 

 

21 
Newsletter Arti-
cles Due 

22 
6 pm Fam. Fun 
 
7 pm Leadership 
Council 

23 
6:30 pm Cubs 
Comm. Mtg 
6:30 pm Chimes 
7:30 pm Choir  

24 
 

 

Office closed 

 

25 
BSA Christmas 
trees for sale  at 
Hardings today 

26 

27 
9:15 Sunday 
School 
10:30 Worship 
 
UM Student Day 

28 
7 pm Finance 

Comm Mtg 

29 
6 pm Fam. Fun 

30 
6:30 pm Chimes 
7:30 pm Choir  
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   WORSHIP ATTENDANCE     

      October 2  112 
      October 9  102 
      October 16   95 
      October 23   78 
      October 30 
       

 

There are no November 

anniversaries. 

4 Donna Rourke 

5 Laurie Hamilton 

7 JoAnn Binegar 

7 Linda Corliss 

7 Zachery Shurter 

8 Robert Burnett 

11 Lyle Catton 

13 Sharon Smith 

14 Andrew Grabowski 

16 Pam Knight 

18 Michael Shelton 

22 Sharon Jones 

24 Tracey Moore 

25 Danielle Light 

26 Fran Grabowski 

27 Kandie Wood 

29 Vergie Tipton 

   NOVEMBER 

  BIRTHDAYS 

NOVEMBER 6th @ 1:00 AM 

(or you could be 1 hour early 

for church on Sunday!) 

The United Methodist Men will be preparing our Thanksgiving 
Dinner on Sunday, November 20.  Please plan to attend dinner af-
ter worship.  We have so much to be thankful for!  

 
 

BSA Troop 218 would like to invite all current US military 

and Veterans to an evening of Snacks with Scouts. Let us 

show you our appreciation for your service. aƻƴŘŀȅ, Nov. 

14, 7:00pm.  
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U.M.C.O.R.  - United Methodist Committee on Relief 

U.M.C.O.R. serves dozens of countries in the world, including the United States. 

A PLACE WHERE YOU CAN SERVE THE WORLD! 

Our church contributes to U.M.C.O.R. once each year or more. 

 

Dean Clark 

Leadership Council and the Lunt Gift Task Force. 

October 25, 2016 the Task Force created for the purpose to “be responsible for the defining and implementing a format for collecting input 

and suggestions from the Congregation and making recommendations for use of the Gordon Lunt gift to the Church” made a presentation 

and recommendation. 

The Task Force heard these things: 

Pay down or pay off the mortgage. 

The Hopes and Dreams for the future of Parchment UMC. 

Ideas for programming, building improvements etc. 

The Task Force made the following recommendations 

1. Use the remainder of the funds from the sale of the parsonage (approx. $73,000) and apply to the mortgage. 

2. Use approximately $568,000 from the Lunt gift to completely pay off the remainder of the mortgage. 

3. Board of Trustees will create a sub-committee for managing the remaining invested funds (Approximately $825,000).  

4. Create a “New Committee” to create guidelines for the distribution of the earnings from the investment.  

5. The “New Committee” shall be made up of six church members of all ages and experience (Pastor is ex-officio). They would be 

charged with  

A. Create the guidelines and parameters for the distribution of the earnings. 

B. Accept applications and distribute the funds. 

The Leadership Council unanimously approved this recommendation, and will bring it to the whole 

church for vote at our annual Charge Conference. 

Considerations: The financial institutions were unable to refinance a mortgage at a lower rate, (5.0%), thus no advantage to invest to 

get a higher rate than the mortgage. 

When we pay off the mortgage, we will no longer have a Building Fund to maintain and pay off approx. $50,000 yearly for the next 10 years! 

We will generate interest from the investment of approx. $40,000 for Ministry and Mission! 

Our budget would be unified, with the hope that givers who have faithfully given extra to the Building Fund will move their giving to the Gen-

eral Budget. 

What is next? This proposal will be presented to the WHOLE CONGREGATION as a motion at our Charge Conference on Sunday, 

December 11, 2016, 3:00 PM with our District Superintendent Rev. Dwayne Bagley. The Congregation will have opportunities to ask ques-

tions, amend, and vote. Please plan to attend! 

Pastor Thom 
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Holiday Bazaar 

November is upon us and the holiday bazaar is only days away!  First and foremost, we want to 

thank you for your contributions and help in preparing for the bazaar; we couldn’t do it without you. 

 

Items to sell can be dropped off at the church on Thursday or Friday, November 10-11, between 

9:00 am - 6:00 pm,  If you have a special request regarding set up and have not contacted a bazaar 

committee member yet, please do so right away so every effort can be made to honor your request.  

Five vendors have been secured - Mary Kay cosmetics, Pampered Chef, Premier Jewelry, Thirty-One 

handbags, and new this year is Usborne Books.  Plan to join us for a continental breakfast and home-

made soup luncheon. 

 

The sale is on Saturday, November 12 from 9:00 am -  2:00 pm.  While it’s nice to consolidate gifts 

on a table as we get into the final hour of the bazaar, please remember that we are open for sales 

through 2:00 pm and we want to make our last minute shoppers feel just as important as the early 
bird shoppers.  See you there! 

4(!.+3')6).' &//$ "!3+%43 

!ÇÁÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÉÎÇ ÆÏÏÄ ÂÁÓËÅÔÓ ÔÏ 0ÁÒÃÈÍÅÎÔ-ÁÒÅÁ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ 4ÈÁÎËÓȤ

ÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÈÏÌÉÄÁÙȢ  4ÈÅ ÂÁÓËÅÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÁÃËÅÄ ÏÎ &ÒÉÄÁÙȟ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ρψ ×ÉÔÈ ÐÉÃË-ÕÐ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ 

ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ρωȢ  4ÈÅ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÉÓ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÓÐÅÁÒÈÅÁÄÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 7ÅÁÖÅÒÓ 

'ÒÏÕÐȟ ÂÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ ×ÁÙÓ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅȢ  7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÍÏÓÔ ÌÉËÅÌÙ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÒ ÁÌÌ 

ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÕÒËÅÙÓ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÐÅÒÉÓÈÁÂÌÅ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ ÍÉÌËȟ ÂÒÅÁÄȟ ÅÔÃȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ Á 

ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÃÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÉÔÅÍÓȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÅÅ .ÁÎÃÙ ,ÅÎÚ ÏÒ #ÈÅÒÙÌ "ÁËÅÒȢ  6ÏÌÕÎȤ

ÔÅÅÒÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÂÅ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÂÏÔÈ ÐÁÃËÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎȢ 

4ÈÁÎËÓ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÈÅÌÐȦ 

4ÈÅ 7ÅÁÖÅÒÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ 

 

POINSETTIAS FOR THE SANCTUARY 
 
You may provide a poinsettia for the sanctuary "in honor of", or "in memory of" someone.  The 
poinsettias will be in the sanctuary the second Sunday of Advent through Christmas.  There 
will be order forms provided in the bulletins the 6th, 13th, and 20th of November.  You may 
turn in the forms, along with a check made out to Parchment United Methodist Church, 
(PUMC) in the amount of $6.00 for each flower ordered. 
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                     Christmas Sing-a-Long 

 

                       TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2016 

 

Hosted by PUMC Stringers and Singers 

Parchment United Methodist Church 

 

Music will start about 6:30 following refreshments, 

and will consist of popular Christmas music including  

White Christmas, Rockin' Around the Christmas Tree, 

Rudolf, Jingle Bell Rock, and many others. 

ADVENT BY CANDLELIGHT 
Thursday, December 1, 2016 

 
Since the first Thursday of Advent falls on December 1 this year, our annual event, Advent by 
Candlelight will be here before we know it! 
 
This is the 15th year the United Methodist Women have sponsored this beautiful evening, and  it 
ensures we begin the season leading up to Christmas with glorious music, wonderful scripture, 
and heartwarming stories to help us remember the events some 2000 years ago, bringing us to 
the birth of Jesus Christ; all in the soft glow of candlelight. 
 
We have planned some great stories, beautiful music to be enjoyed at a table of 8 friends, and a 
great dessert!  There is a hostess for each table.  She decorates her table and can invite friends 
to fill the table or leave spaces for the guest list of women from our church.  The hostess may 
provide her own dessert, OR there will be prepared desserts available to hostesses. The only re-
quirement in table decor is that candles be used as we enjoy most of the evening in candle-
light!  It is fun to decorate a table; and then to see them all the night of the event! The evening be-
gins at 6:30. 
 
We will begin a sign up for those hosting a table, on Sunday, November 6.  Guests and hostess-
es can sign up each of the remaining Sundays in November.    If you have questions, contact Kay 
Miller, 342-8143.  
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HANGING OF THE GREENS 
 

Hanging of the greens will take place immediately follow-

ing the Thanksgiving Dinner on Sunday, November 20th.  

We will decorate two trees, hang wreaths in the sanctuary 

and outdoors, and set up the nativity in the Narthex.  

Many hands and good friends will make this an easy task.  

And what a great way to start working off that delicious 

Thanksgiving dinner! 

Winter 2017 Lay Servant Classes 
St. Paulôs UMC: Jan. 14 and 28* 

 

 

Classes are being offered at St. Paulôs UMC (3334 Breton Rd. SE, Grand 
Rapids, 49508) on Saturdayôs, January 14 & 28* from 9am-3pm. 

¶ Basic Class: Keith Caldwell, Leader 
¶ Advanced Class ï> Biblical Interpretation: Georgene Greene, Leader 
(NEW class title for Lay Servant Certification) 

¶ Advanced Class ï> Spiritual Gifts:  Jody Pratt, Leader (Lay Servant 
and Lay Speaker Certification) 

 

The fee to attend is $25 and includes your materials and lunch. Registra-

tion opens on November 1, 2016. 

Questions? Please contact Jody Pratt via email prattgji09@gmail.com or 

phone 616.292.4908.  To remain a certified Lay Servant you must take a 

class every 3 years and must complete all classes offered in a session. 

 

*February 4 Ƅ Snow make-up day (if necessary). 

 

The next classes for the Kalamazoo District will be in March at Westwood UMC - 

the Basic Course and United Methodist Heritage. The planning team is still working 

on the details.  

mailto:prattgji09@gmail.com?subject=Lay%20Servant%20Registration%3A%20Winter%202017&body=Please%20register%20me%20for%20the%20following%20class%20being%20offered%20at%20St.%20Paul%27s%20UMC%3A%0A
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